

Members of Port Perry Council Following Inaugural Meeting

Port Perry's 1964 Council pictured above was photographed by the "Star" photographer at their inaugural meeting held recently in the Municipal Building. They are, left to right: Councillor Robert Kenny; Councillor Ivan Parkinson; Deputy-Reeve John Orde; Reeve J. J. Gibson; Councillor Bruce Beare and Clerk-Treasurer John Raines.

7 olume 99

THURSDAY, JANUARY 30th, 1964

Number 18



The two lovely girls above are the new Queen and Princess of Port Perry High School for 1964. They were chosen and received the crowns at the annual High

School "At Home" held last Friday evening. On the left is the new Queen, Miss Barbara Holtby and on the right is the new Princess, Miss Margaret Craighead.

—Staff Photo

Auction Sale

SAT., MARCH 14th—Auction Sale of Implements & Furniture, M.H. Tractor and Hay, the property of Gordon Shunk, Lot 18, Con. 8, Reach, 1½ miles north of Port Perry. Terms Cash. Farm Sold. No Reserve. Sale at 1.00 p.m. Roy Scott and Glenn Wanamaker, Clerks.

TED JACKSON, Auctioneer

Hold First Meeting In New Building

Warriner Lodge #75, I.O.O.F.
Port Perry had a memorable evening on Monday, March 9th.
This was their first meeting to be held in their new Lodge Hall and a goodly number of their own members, as well as a number of visitors from surrounding lodges were present.

The evening included the conferring of the Third Degree on five new members of the Lodge, with Past Grands filling the chairs and exemplifying the work.

Although there is some finishing yet to be done to the Hall, it is a beautiful structure of which the members should be proud, and will be a fine home in which to hold meetings and carry on their work of Oddfellowship in this district.

The Official Opening and Dedication ceremony of the hall is not expected to take place until some time in June. 64

What Day Will The Ice Go Out?

Over the years, great interest is occasioned about this time of the year as to the exact day the winter ice leaves Lake Scugog.

With Spring-like weather favouring us these days, our readers may be interested in knowing that in the year 1878 the ice "went out" on March 20th. The record of the dates over the past 20 years follows:

11 16

- --

Honeydale W. I.

The February meeting was held in the Anglican Parish Hall. Our President Mrs. N. Williams called the meeting to order. The ladies then sang the Institute Ode and repeated the Mary Stewart Collect.

The President welcomed the visitors and congratulated the members on such good attendance. Secretary Mrs. H. Honey read the minutes and new correspondence. The Treasurer's report was then read by the secretary.

The members answered the roll call by naming one duty of a good Institute member.

Standing conveners were read as follows:

Mrs. Max. Bassant—
Fruit & Flowers
Mrs. Geo. Bell—
Canadian Industries
Mrs. P. M. Willis—
Historical Research
Mrs. Geo. Barthau—
Federated News

Mrs. N. Williams turned the meeting over to Mrs. Sam Cawker, Director of the public relations programme.

The programme opened up with the singing of O'Canada, followed by the Institute song.

Mrs. Frank Gibson gave a touching recitation. Mrs. Sam Cawker led a panel with Mrs. Sam Naples, Mrs. G. Shunk, Mrs. O. Stone taking part in giving some interesting information about our Northern Institutes.

Mrs. Frank Gibson entertained the ladies with an excellent recitation. Mrs. G. Shunk and Mrs. O. Stone each gave a humorous reading thus concluding the programme.

A Northern buffet lunch was then served with such exciting food as sour dough bread and fish casseroles. Feb. 18,64

196	3 April 11
1962	
1961	April 20
1960	Apirl 21
1959	April 19
1958	April 11
1957	April 2
1956	April 25
1955	April 9
1954	April 12
1953	March 23
1952	April 10
1951	April 8
1950	April 18
1949	April 6
1948	April 7
1947	April 22
1946	March 27
	and the second s